
Bylaws Committee Report:                                                                                     January 3, 2022 

All changes to the bylaws at National Convention have been made and uploaded to www.avva.org 

and listed under legal documents. The committee currently has the Incorporation templates for 

State and Chapter bylaws for review. We are working on them and as soon as they are approved, 

we will be sending them out soon. We have set a deadline of March 31, 2022, for these templates 

to be approved by the State and Chapters Associations and returned to the Incorporated Chair, 

Bobbie Morris.  I would like to thank Bobbie for helping me with this task she has been a Godsend. 

I also want to thank my committee Kim Biddle, Penny Chamousis, and Nancy Rekowski for 

bearing with me during the transition of becoming the bylaws chair. Together we will work to make 

sure the bylaws are current and up to date.  

In Service to America, 

Barbara A Coan 

Barbara Coan/Bylaws Chair 

http://www.avva.org/

